
Day and night, we sing your praise 

 

STUDIES IN THE PSALMS 
at St Michael and All Angels, Abingdon 

Tuesdays 10.30-12.30 

19 January; 2 & 16 February; 1 & 15 March 



A Short Course 
The Book of Psalms is arguably the most used book in Anglican 
worship. Nearly every Eucharist incorporates at least a portion 
of a psalm and the offices of morning, midday, evening and 
night prayer are built around a systematic reading of the psalms. 
In the monastic life, the rhythm of the psalms is the heartbeat of 
the daily round of prayer. 

But what are psalms? Who wrote them? How were they used in 
worship in ancient times? How did they come to occupy such a 
prominent position in Christian worship? What position do they 
occupy in Jewish worship?  

This short course seeks answers to questions such as these and 
aims to explore how chanting and singing the psalms have 
developed over the centuries. 

The book of Psalms falls into five main sections: 1-41; 42-72; 
73-89; 90-106; 107-150. Over the five sessions of our course, 
each of our speakers will consider one perspective on the 
psalms and will include a more detailed look at one of the 
psalms within the successive sections.  

Each study will last about an hour: a general introduction of 
about 20 minutes will be followed by about 15 minutes for 
coffee and biscuits. This will allow about 25 minutes for a closer 
look at one or more psalms. 

We have asked each of our speakers to provide a short handout 
containing a summary of their session together with the psalm 
text(s) they will be looking at in more detail. 

A short midday office will follow each session. The office will 
include the psalm(s) studied that day with an opportunity to 
practise some of the ways in which the psalms are recited, 
chanted and sung. 



Study 1: 19 January 2016 
John Barton leads us in our first study, looking at the psalms 
from the perspective of a Christian biblical scholar. John is the 
Emeritus Oriel and Laing Professor of Biblical Interpretation in 
the University of Oxford. He lives in Abingdon and is well 
known among the churches of the town. 

We have invited John to consider with us the context of the 
psalms (their place in the canon of scripture and in the ancient 
world), the structure of the psalms, the main categories of 
psalms and their use of language. 

John will also introduce a more detailed study of one psalm (or 
group) from first book (Psalms 1-41). 

 
Study 2: 2 February 2016 
Norman Solomon introduces the second study; he is a retired 
member of the Faculty of Oriental Studies in the University of 
Oxford, author of several books, and served for many years as 
an Orthodox rabbi. 

We have invited Norman to talk with us about how the psalms 
are used in Jewish worship and to share with us the significance 
of the psalter for Jews and the ways in which the psalms are 
read and sung in the home and the synagogue. 

Norman will then lead us in a more specific consideration of a 
psalm (or psalms) from the second book (Psalms 42-72). 

Study 3: 16 February 2016 
Oliver Holt is a monk of Douai Abbey and in our third study 
will speak about the use of the psalms in the monastic life: both 
in the daily office and in private devotion. St Benedict placed 
great emphasis of the importance of the psalms in what he 
called ‘conversion of life,’ and Oliver will lead us from that 
tradition. 

We have asked Oliver in the second part of the study to open up 



to us one of the psalms from the third book (Psalms 73-89). 

Study 4: 1 March 2016 
Phillip Tovey leads us in our fourth study. Phillip is a well-
known teacher and writer in the field of Christian liturgy, and 
will help us to look at the psalms in Anglican liturgy throughout 
the worldwide communion.  

We have asked Phillip to talk about how cultural contexts shape 
the liturgical use of the psalms. A former choirboy, Phillip grew 
up with chant at Mattins and Evensong, and knows well a 
practice that many of us cherish with fond remembrance. 

In the second part of the study, Phillip will consider with us a 
psalm from the fourth book (Psalms 90-106). 

Study 5: 15 March 2016 
Paul Sheppy takes our fifth and final study. Paul has written 
some forty hymns – ten of them commissioned in 2015 by 
members of the congregation of St Michael’s.  

We have asked Paul to consider with us how the psalms have 
influenced Christian hymnodists and songwriters, and to discuss 
how the psalms are used in denominations that do not have a 
strong liturgical tradition associated with the psalter. 

In the second part of the study, Paul will look at a hymn based 
on a psalm from the fifth book (Psalms 107-150) and will 
attempt to write one with you. 

 

 


